PAGE  
- 4 -

MINUTES

WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION
Professional Development/Training

Capitol Building 6, Room 353
1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia
April 12, 2017
I.
Call to Order


Following the welcome and Pledge of Allegiance President Thomas W. Campbell called the professional development/training session of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 9:08 a.m. on April 12, 2017, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Campbell, Jeffrey D. Flanagan, Miller L. Hall, David G. Perry, F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Francis S. Vitale, and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.
Ceremonial Oath of Office

Chief Justice Allen H. Loughry II, West Virginia Supreme Court of Appeals, administered the ceremonial oath of office to Mr. Flanagan, Mr. Vitale, and Superintendent Paine.
III.
Delegations


Prior to delegations Ms. Mary Catherine Tuckwiller, WVBE attorney, provided an overview of the delegations portion of the agenda.  President Campbell provided comment regarding the number of delegations from Nicholas County wishing to address future agenda items.  Following discussion, Mr. Perry moved that one speaker be allowed to speak as a delegation for five minutes regarding the topic of future agenda items.  Mr. Hall seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  Dr. Gus Penix, President of the Nicholas County Board of Education, addressed the Board regarding the future agenda item portion of the agenda. 
IV.
Approval of Agenda



President Campbell called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Perry moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.
V.
Constitutional Authority and Codified Responsibilities

of the West Virginia Board of Education

Ms. Kelli D. Talbott, Senior Deputy Attorney General, Office of the West Virginia Attorney General, provided an overview of the WVBE's constitutional authority and codified responsibilities.  Discussion ensued regarding:  1) the fiduciary responsibility of boards in general and more specifically the WVBE; 2) the constitutional authority that guides the actions of the WVBE including the Hechler and Recht cases; and 3) the major code sections that guide the WVBE’s actions.  (PowerPoint appended to Official Minutes, Attachment A.)
VI.
Break


President Campbell called for a break at 10:12 a.m.

VII.
Call to Order

President Campbell called the meeting back to order at 10:30 a.m.
VIII.
Constitutional Authority and Codified Responsibilities

of the West Virginia Board of Education  (Continued)


The presentation continued and discussion ensued regarding the Board's constitutional authority and responsibilities under state law.
IX.
West Virginia Governmental Ethics Act and

West Virginia Open Governmental Meetings Act

Ms. Tuckwiller provided an overview of the Governmental Ethics Act, and Ms. Heather Hutchens (distributed information), general counsel to the West Virginia Department of Education, provided an overview of the Open Governmental Meetings Act.  (Copy and PowerPoint appended to Official Minutes, Attachment B.)
X.
Break


President Campbell called for a break for lunch at 12:17 p.m.

XI.
Call to Order

President Campbell called the meeting back to order at 12:46 p.m.
XII.
WVBE Mission and Goal

Ms. Betty Jo Jordan (distributed information), Executive Assistant to the State Superintendent, provided an overview of a strategic plan and process for the development of a new shared plan.   Mr. Vitale suggested that an ad hoc committee be named to develop a strategic plan.   It was determined that an item will be placed on a future agenda regarding a strategic plan inclusive of operating procedures of the Board and Department to accomplish the Board's mission.  Ms. Hutchens (distributed information) provided an overview of WVBE policies and the policy development and amendment process.  Discussion ensued regarding the review of current policies to ascertain validity for continuing effectiveness.  (PowerPoint presentation and copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment C.)
XIII.
Overview of WVBE and WVDE Operations and Staff


President Campbell provided an overview of the WVBE's staff.  Superintendent Paine (distributed information), assisted by Mr. Terry Harless, Chief Officer, Division of Finance and Administration, Ms. Michele Blatt, Chief Officer, Division of School Effectiveness, Mr. Clayton Burch, Chief Officer, Division of Teaching and Learning, Dr. Kathy D'Antoni, Chief Officer, Division of Career Technical Education, and Mr. Warren Patterson, Chief Officer, Division of Technology, provided an overview of WVDE operations and staff.  Mr. Perry provided an overview of the transition of the Regional Education Service Agencies (RESAs).  Ms. Sarah Stewart, WVDE Director of Education Policy and Government Relations, provided information regarding House Bill 2711 that sets forth the future of RESAs and the Office of Education Performance Audits.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment D.)
XIV.
Break


President Campbell called for a break at 2:42 p.m.

XV.
Call to Order

President Campbell called the meeting back to order at 2:53 p.m.
XVI.
Profile of West Virginia Public/Private/Parochial Schools

 and Homeschooling

Ms. Jordan and Ms. Tuckwiller provided statistical information regarding private and parochial schools and homeschooling.    (PowerPoint appended to Official Minutes, Attachment E.)
XVII.
Public Education Funding and School Aid Formula

 at the State and Local Levels


Mr. Harless (distributed information) and Ms. Amy Willard, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Finance, provided information regarding public education funding and the school aid formula at the state and local levels.  Discussion ensued regarding funding of the state education system (general fund/local share) and recently proposed legislation regarding levy rates.  
XVIII.
Recess


President Campbell recessed the meeting at 4:02 p.m. and announced that the meeting would reconvene on April 13, 2017, at 9:00 a.m. in the same location.

XIX.
Reconvene


President Campbell reconvened the April 12, 2017, professional development/training session on April 13, 2017, at 9:02 a.m. in in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Campbell, Jeffrey D. Flanagan, Miller L. Hall, David G. Perry, F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone during portions of the meeting), Francis S. Vitale, and James S. Wilson (via telephone), and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
XX.
Public Education Funding and School Aid Formula

 at the State and Local Levels  (Continued)

The presentation continued with Ms. Willard (distributed information) providing an in‑depth review of the public school support plan and information regarding House Bill 2561.  It was requested that WVBE agendas continue to include a financial update.  (PowerPoints and copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment F.)
XXI.
Overview of WVBE Agenda Development and Function

It was requested that this item be taken up by the strategic plan ad hoc committee.
XXII.
Future Meetings

The WVBE's business meeting will be held April 13, 2017, in Charleston, West Virginia. 
XXIII.
Adjourn



President Campbell called for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Vitale moved, and Mr. Hall   seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously; the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 


Minutes approved by the Board on May 17, 2017.


______________________________________________






Thomas W. Campbell, President





______________________________________________






David G. Perry, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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